

## **Security Council**

Distr. GENERAL

S/20875 29 September 1989 ENGLISH ORIGINAL: ARABIC

LETTER DATED 29 SEPTEMBER 1989 FROM THE PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE OF IRAQ TO THE UNITED NATIONS ADDRESSED TO THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

On instructions from my Government, I have the honour to inform you that, at its meeting held on 27 September 1989, the Supreme Command of the Iraqi armed forces decided to reduce the size of the Army and to demobilize five divisions of its land-based forces with effect from 15 October 1989. This action confirms Iraq's genuinely peaceful intentions and its sincere desire for the speedy establishment of peace.

I should be grateful if you would have this letter circulated as a document of the Security Council.

(<u>Signed</u>) Abdul-Amir A. AL-ANBARI Ambassador Permanent Representative

